
 

March 4, 2015 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby 
called the meeting to order.  Forbes was absent.  The meeting was officially noticed.  
 
Frank made a motion to approve the February 18th, 2015 meeting minutes.  Heeg 
seconded it.  Motion passed.  
 
Chairman Rickaby spoke to Mike Zurfluh about the community building at the PIRCO 
Mobile Home Park.  There are several entrances into the basement in case of an 
emergency.  Frank made a motion to approve living quarters in the basement of the 
community building that will be used for people that are selling or have sold their 
property and need a place to live for a short time.  Heeg seconded it.   Motion passed. 
 
Passineau made a motion to approve a two-year contract with Gene Lemmenes for well 

testing at the old landfill.  Each year will cost $1740.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion 
passed. 
 
The Town is looking for a new mower for mowing Town ditches.  Passineau made a 
motion to put it out for bids.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed. 
  
The Saratoga EMS would like to use the Town hall for Extrication training for June 27, 
2015.  Frank made a motion to allow them to use it at no charge.  Heeg seconded it.  
Motion passed. 
 
The Board discussed the County assessing property values versus the Town assessing.  
It is part of the State budget that the County would do the assessing.  It would cost 
each resident significantly more to have the County do the assessing.  Frank made a 
motion to approve Resolution 4-4-15; Resolution Opposing County Assessment 
Proposal in the State Budget Bill.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Billie Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report.   
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report.  David Ramsden’s court was cancelled, but he 
pay a $124 fine.  Erdman on Young Street will be looked at in the spring for clean-up.   
 
The Pavloski’s would like the Board to look at a resolution that would allow them 
dredge and use chemicals at NEPCO Lake.  The Board would like the results from a 
Milfoil study that the Pavloski’s had discussed at a previous meeting that they were 
going to do.  They would also like to know what chemicals they would like to use. 
 
Correspondence was read.   
 
Frank made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed.  
The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


